The July 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was not held on 7/5/06 because a quorum was not met by council and was rescheduled for 7/19/06. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George and Beckerman were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, and Atty. McCormick. 


The June 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Carter 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.6/07/06

$ 4581.95

$87065.96

$20739.32

Deposits


$11723.57

$ 2441.62

$  365.00

Withdrawals

$ 4527.37

$     .00

$ 3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$  342.79

$__ 73.81    

Bal.07/05/06

$11778.15

$89850.37  
$17989.13





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 6/073/06

$14404.12

$927.87

$25.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$11.00

Interest


$   55.85 
$  3.60

$  .00
Bal.07/05/06

$14459.97

$931.47

$14.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 6/7/06


$103305.95

Penn Vest interest

$  1752.34 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 71643.22

Deposits



$ 11500.00

Interest



$    87.16
Bal 07/5/06


$ 41497.55


CORRESPONDENCE:


We received a letter from Penn Vest that they did a preliminary amortization of our loan with a final amortization schedule to come after we make our final draw and final inspections have been completed.  They are notifying us that they are beginning to draw about $10,000 monthly from our sewer account.


We received notification that two highway permit inspection fees have not been paid by Linde.  The notices have been forwarded to Bryon Killian from Entech and he said he will send them to Linde for payment. 


George said before she opens the floor for questions, for the record she asked that everyone requesting to speak state their name and address so that it can be recorded properly.

QUESTIONS:


Joan Burke 42 Carter Dr – Asked if it was possible to be sprayed for mosquitoes.  Mayor Warner replied that he called and no one returned his call to date.

Joan also asked if a letter could be sent regarding the stagnant water/pond located at the back entrance to the lake by the stone quarry by the bridge.  Perhaps it could be filled in or something.  Discussion ensued as to who owns it-Dennison Twp or the stone quarry. 


Rick Johnson 1299 Lakeview Dr – questioned the sewer hook up fee being so high.  Mayor McCormick explained that in order to make sure that the system is constructed uniformly we received an estimate from Aqua for the amount it would cost to place a system in the same as it was with the initial construction. Aqua would do the work, they put the grinder pump in at their expense, they do all the work in connecting to the main pipe at the road, with our regular connection fee added it comes out to be $11,300.  We will be modifying the ordinance to meet this.  Everything will be built to spec by Aqua.  What you are getting is the connection fee plus the construction of the system to the grinder pump.  Rick said that Aqua gave him a fee of under $2000 to hook up.  Discussion ensued and we will verify the fees with Aqua.


Theresa Drugan 1097 Lakeview Drive – said that the snowplow damaged her mailbox 4 times.  Now she has to replace the whole thing because the plow damaged the base and everything.  She doesn’t know where to place the box now especially with the sewer manholes installed. When the plow goes around the corner by Darby Drive they cut the corner too short and knock down the box. George said she would get in touch with the carrier and find out where to place the box.


Jack Basler 186 Hollenback – asked if at the time when a building permit is issued is the sewer fee of $11300 due, and if you can get a more competitive price than $11300 would that be acceptable?  Atty. McCormick replied no, it is not going to be a barter situation or who low bids.  It will be constructed by the water company for the uniformity issue. That is how the board wants it done.  If down the road something should break down and another contractor did the construction, Aqua can say that the contractor didn’t do it correctly and we will get into all sorts of problems.  It is Aqua’s responsibility to fix anything that goes wrong so we don’t want to get into a liability issue.  


Betty McGarrigan 1643 Lakeview Dr – said that anything that is paid above the cost of the construction should be put towards the loan.  Atty. McCormick stated that the goal is to have the fee be enough to cover the actual cost of installation.  Discussion followed.  The theory now is that we get the sewer hook up fee and they get the rest for the installation, but we still need to clarify the fees.

Betty asked if any building is done at the lake does it have to go through the Borough first. George replied that when anyone wants to build they have to call the zoning officer and get a building permit.  Zoning Officer Dan George continued that subdivisions have to go through the Planning Commission.  There is a process involved.  If it’s a large portion of property it’s called a Major Subdivision.  Discussion followed. Atty. McCormick said that you have to watch what the statute is and if it’s under 4 lots, and he thinks that is the Boroughs statute, its less problematic, an application is still needed though.  You have to watch for people tagging on.  For example this month having 3 lots and then the following month having 3 more as a minor etc…  Dan continued that the original app goes through the zoning officer and then goes to the Planning Commission so we would be watching out for situations like this.

A minor subdivision is needed when combining 2 lots.  Atty. McCormick stated that the process is waived under statute for homeowners for the purpose of combining an unimproved lot with an improved lot when the structure is on both lots so that they don’t get hit with two fees.  


Kerry Casarella 48 Williams Dr – said she has been speaking with other families who have small children and asked if it would be possible to have a playground installed in Penn Lake.  George said it would be great but there are several things like where would we put it, liability, funds, its something you can look into.  Atty. McCormick said there might be some info on the computer.  The state has an extensive computer link that will link you with information on recreation grants that may be helpful if you have the time to search it out.  There is recreational money out there.  Insurance is difficult to get and very expensive, so that is another issue to look at.


Harold Cadwallader 1637 Lakeview Dr – asked who is in charge of the roads, signs etc., such as one lane bridge, hazard or whatever. Signs are lying around and need to be put up. Discussion ensued; George said she would take care of it.


Josie Soranno 1375 Lakeview Dr – as everyone knows I’m interested in improvement of the lake and I had two proposals that I wanted to submit to the board regarding trees and the other about the lake.  I’m being threatened by a member of the community, I live by myself and at this time I wish to withdraw the proposals because I’m afraid.  George asked if she reported the threat to the police and that she should if she didn’t.  Josie continued that she couldn’t continue to promote these issues if she is going to be threatened.  


Florence Longmore 122 Woodland Dr – asked a question on behalf of the Planning Commission regarding insurance and defining right of ways and area around the lake and trying to develop any kind of plans, growing greener, and some of the other things we have been exploring.  Its hard for us to define who owns what and what properties we can do further development or recreation on or whatever.  Is there any information available.  Dan George said that all he was able to find when he went through some of the zoning stuff is an attachment to the constitution of the by-laws of the association as part of all deeds on what the responsibility of the grantees and grantors were.  He expects that a lot of that changed in 83 because of the lawsuit.  A lot of digging will probably be needed to get answers.  Jill Rosenstock said that Augie suggested that the Borough probably owns maybe whatever the insurance covers.  Discussion followed.


George said that DEP says that anytime anyone wants to do anything to a lake they need to get a permit.  There is something like 9 or 10 permits and included in that is if you want to put a dock.  Anything less than 740 sq ft requires a permit.  Any individual living here that wants to put a dock in the lake needs to get a permit with DEP. Anything on the shoreline or that touches the water a permit is needed.  It doesn’t cost anything, they just need to know that its there. 

Discussion ensued about where to start and the time involved.  Dan said the zoning job is not the same as it was 5 years ago, $200/mo is not enough.  The zoning officer gets killed by time.  George said that she would start looking for some info.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2441.62

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$ 1310.26

Realty Transfer Taxes Collected



$   50.00

Building Permits



$  400.00

Contractors Permits



$  340.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  366.69

Taxes Collected



$  274.01

State Police Fines Collected



$ 3500.00

Sewer connection Fees Collected



$  500.00

Zoning Variance Hearing – Baer



$33409.20

Luzerne Cty. Comm. Develop-Engineering






Reimbursement

BILLS:
READ 




$   55.24 
HA Berkheimer, admin & comm. May



$   67.05

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm. June



$   14.65

PP & L  June  Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, July Garbage Coll.



$  300.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, July Salary






& Nuisance Ordinance



$  825.00

WH Boro - Fire Prot. July, Aug. & Sept.



$  375.00

DGK Ins. – Treasurers Bond



$   85.00

Kirby Health Center – 5 water tests

$  833.33
FNCB – Interest on Loan

$   49.00
Borton Lawson Eng. – Dam Const. Svcs.

$   52.94
Verizon, Telephone – 6/7/to 7/6

$   55.49
Verizon Telephone – 7/7 to 8/6

$   84.80
Reeves Rent-a-John portable potty/beach

$   11.00
Binders for zoning Books

$   83.34
PNC Bank – check printing

$  182.75
Jill Rosenstock,summer program supplies

$  150.00
Atty. Maier – Krysicki zoning Hearing


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner stated that ATV’s are not allowed on the macadam roads in the Borough.  They are not inspected and they are illegal on borough roads.  There have been some dog instances.  One dog was hit by someone on a motorcycle, and another where a person was hurt by a loose dog. Dogs have to be under your control at all times, on a leash.  Also, when you walk your dog you should clean up after him. 

Anyone wants to call Ron Rugletic at 331-7052 regarding the mosquitoes, please do.  I have not received any calls back.

Mayor Warner also wanted to remind everyone that fireworks are illegal in PA.  The Bridge is open on Hollenback Road going to White Haven.


Favire said he tested the lake and the beach areas were low between 5 to 25 but the pagoda area came in at 191.  There is a lot of garbage there.  

Received a call from Joe Gallagher regarding the spraying of the lake for lily pads & bladderworts and he’s suppose to be out this week. George said that we have an agreement that was never signed so George made a motion to sign the agreement with Eco Solutions for spraying the lake for the lily pads and bladderworts for $550.00, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.  Make sure it’s posted on the bulletin board when he comes to spray.  Jill Rosenstock said they still have the summer camp until the end of the month, Friday, so maybe he could come after that.  Favire said that he would call Mr. Gallagher and postpone the spraying for a week.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George said that we have a couple letters of interest to fill the council seat vacated by Augie Ciulla.  We have reviewed them and we have a candidate – Erica Fisher, formerly Brown, she was unable to be here tonight but was here July 5th. She seems to be pretty sharp and seems very interested in getting involved now that the kids are growing up.  George made a motion to appoint Erica Fisher to fill Ciulla’s vacated council seat, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George continued that we previously spoke about the zoning maps that they were not current, were new ones obtained.  New maps are available.


George said that we have a proposed wetlands ordinance that was presented to council.  We have some concerns regarding it so we will review it and table it for the August meeting.  It was indicated that Jack Varaly will be at the August meeting.

QUESTIONS:


Vince Kimsal asked in order to be on council do you have to be a resident or homeowner of the borough? You need to be a registered voter, proper terminology-registered elector.  You don’t have to own property.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

